

SLAUGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

RECREATION COMMITTEE

Monday 29th July 2021 at 7.30pm
VIRTUAL

Email clerk@slaughampc.co.uk
Website: <http://www.slaughampc.co.uk>



Present: Lorette Holborn, Nick Dale, Lesley Read, Ken Boyle

Others Present:

- 1 **Apologies for absence:** Julia Elliot
- 2 **To approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 5th July 2021**
- 3 **To receive declarations of interest from members in respect of any items on the agenda.**
None
- 4 **Open Forum:** Council to consider adjournment of the meeting in accordance with Council's Standing Orders, to receive questions from members of the public in attendance in respect of items on the agenda – **COVID 19 – This meeting will be held virtually in accordance Coronavirus Act 2020 Section 78 (1d).** *Members of the public are invited to attend the virtual meeting using Microsoft Teams. If you wish to attend, please email the clerk@slaughampc.co.uk. GDPR Notice - Please note that the Council is making audio and or video recordings of this meeting. The Council's recordings are used for administrative purposes only. By participating at the meeting, by requesting access you consent to this. If you do not agree please do not join the meeting. NONE*
- 5 **SPC Playgrounds**
 - 5.1 **Review Inspection Report – Works recommended**
 - 5.2 Park Road - Lease renewal – Members to consider to raise at Council
- 6 **Bus Stops – Nick getting quotes for replacement shelters / 2/3 Handcross**
 - 6.1 Quotes – Nick to investigate shelters for less and others before the autumn with 6-8 league time. Committee request budget approx. £20k for the 3 replacement shelters
- 7 **Security Barriers – Handcross Recreation Ground**
 - 7.1 The Committee have reviewed the quotes and have asked each provider for layout/ diagrams – The approximate estimates for all around £6k inc installation - Finance budget request £6k
- 8 **Council Assets General:**
 - 8.1 Boundary Matters Handcross – Planted trees on the Recreation Ground Lorette has contacted the owner of trees and advised that these are removed or Committee will remove them. Richard Maltby Quote for boundary review – Comm Recommend approval at Finance to FC
- 9 St Dunstans Procurement – sale updates HOTs under review with members these have been agreed and the sale is progressing.
- 10 **New Planters:** Lesley coordinating with Nymans and local contractor along with benches
- 11 **Matters for future discussion-**
Sally is meeting with contractors re AV equipment @PP and CCTV upgrades and installation at HX awaiting further quotes
- 12 **Date of Next Meeting** 2nd August